Dasp Pupil Voice Mini Meeting 30.9.09
At Winterbourne Valley School

Present:

Dorchester Middle

Ms. Z Woodbridge, H Yarrold and P Hymas, 

Prince Of Wales

Mrs J Moger, James and Jess

Cerne Abbas

Mrs M Chutter, Amelia and Isabel

Winterbourne Valley

Mrs J Taylor, Will and Thomas

Damers First School

Mrs T Gedye, Mrs S. Limmer, Louis and Flyn

A Chair and Vice chair were elected, there were three nominees. Louis was elected Chair and Poppy Vice Chair, congratulations to them both.

Item 1 on the agenda was a discussion about favourite times at school, the curriculum was well covered with maths, PE, Art, Technology and Literacy getting mentioned along with playtimes and after school clubs.

Item 2 – tidy schools.

The schools seem to be tidy places in the main with litter only a problem after special events such as school fairs. Some schools have litter pickers to keep an eye, made up of school council members another school occasionally picks up litter in the village in golden hour.
Item 3 – Eco Schools

All schools are doing a lot towards making their environments more friendly.

Winterbourne have a wildlife garden which they are thinking about planting up. They have created a range of habitats to encourage snails etc. They have light monitors, recycle and compost fruit waste.

DMS have raised money with a cake sale to help develop their wildlife and pond area. They held a pupil competition to design the garden. They have hedgehog houses and have designed and made light switch surrounds to remind people to save energy.
POW have compost bins, recycle paper, and have light monitors. They are fortunate in having a garden where they grow some of their own food helped by interested parents. They encourage birds with bird feeders.

Cerne Abbas share car journeys, have a ‘Green Fingered Gang’ who help keep the grounds in order. They have a gardening club for the wildlife garden, a pond and an area to attract butterflies.water butts and recycle waste paper. They are thinking of a ,walk to school month’, not week next time.

Damers have an environment committee who will work with a teacher and governor to help make the school more environmentally friendly. They recycle, and compost waste, switch off lights and have had a wildlife project fortnight last year when pupils created habitats for different creatures. 

Item 3 How can we make our schools better places?

This item was discussed keenly  with pupils sharing ideas with talk partners over refreshments. The ideas that came out of the discussions were: a more balanced curriculum – more art, longer lessons, grow more, more buddy times especially in classrooms for golden hours, story times or assemblies, clear out the pond. Have anti-bullying boxes which can be used to compliment others or report bullying. More fundraising for less fortunate people. 
AOB

We discussed the possibility of meeting more often than once a term. This will go back to schools. A suggestion was made that email addresses could be provided for all the children so they can receive the minutes and correspond with others in the group.

Next meeting 

Thomas Hardye 

November 5th 2009 1.30pm

Next mini -meeting 

Prince of Wales School

January 28th 2010  1.30pm
Agenda

How can we make learning better?

Classroom environments

Eco Schools update

RRS update

